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VOLUME 22            ISSUE  2 March 2020 

PLEASE SHARE THIS  NEWSLETTER WITH OTHER VETERANS 

Presidents Message: 

The more things change the more they stay the same. 
I have been making comments so I must make myself 
clear on a point. I do put a lot of thought into the posi-
tion of expanding the membership in VVA and even-
tually, maybe changing the organization with renam-
ing it. I believe that the work that we began many 
years ago is not complete and we may not live long 
enough to see it through. Our children and grandchil-
dren may depend on our ability to work into the fu-
ture.  
 
As a lot of you are aware, I have been involved with 
the leadership at all levels of VVA since 1988 and 
have served on the board at all levels. I have been in-
volved and served on many committees during this 
time. I often read and hear from members that insist 
that we are a last man standing organization and I ap-
preciate that. I understand where most of them are 
coming from.   
 
VVA was formed because no one understood us, and 
other organizations did not want to listen to our prob-
lems. After many years of fighting the government we 
were accepted because of our successes that benefited 
all veterans. Our founding principle of “Never Again 
Shall One Generation of Veterans Abandon Another” 
seems to have different meaning to different people. 
This is okay. I have served on committees that were 
tasked into looking into the ability to create a new or-
ganization, open our membership and other ways of 
making sure our ability to work with members of con-
gress and the VA can continue. Do not think that this 
is the first time this issue has been brought up. It was 
around for the conventions in 2005 and 2007. Look 
back through the VVA history to see what became of 
those questions. We have been the lone organization 
to work with a few startup groups to benefit post-
Vietnam veterans. We have always been open and 
ready to listen and assist veterans in their search for 

where they belong. 
 
I hear all the comments about the “younger veterans” 
do not want to join an organization, they’re not ready 
to join, when you get a  membership they don’t partic-
ipate. I don’t believe that is completely the facts of 
life. When you came home did you join? Were you 
welcomed into organizations? Were you too busy to 
participate or was it something else? The first organi-
zation I was asked to join was the VVA in 1986. I was  
welcomed and accepted. “I was just a truck driver,” 
was my introduction to the members. In those days we 
introduced ourselves and said what we did during the 
war. When running for a chapter office, or any office 
at that time, what you did in the military was im-
portant. We are mostly passed that now.  
 
Our military service is still important to us, we do 
have a faction that only acknowledges “boots on the 
ground” and another faction that is more into combat 
only, but we do all work together. Our commonality is 
that as different as we are, we are the same and can 
work together for the betterment of all veterans. so 
why the battle? 
 
To most, coming home and not being acknowledged 
for our service was a slap in the face. After all we 
grew up watching all the movies about how returning 
veterans were treated with honor and respect. Most try 
not to remember that it was the old veterans and our 
families that turned their backs on our accomplish-
ments, injuries and needs. We were told to get over it 
and go to work. Some did just that.  
 
Some were broken and did not understand what went 
wrong and went into hiding in work, or substance, to 
keep from feeling or remembering.  
 
 
 
 



2  

2 

Vietnam Veterans of America Redwood Empire Chapter 223 

Santa Rosa, California 

Office  (707) 526-4218      Email:  VVA223@gmail.com 

 

Officers 

President:  Ken Holybee – holybee@comcast.net  -  707-887-8891 

Vice President:  Lou Nuῆez — scso610ret@gmail.com — 707-291-5314 

Secretary:  Kate O’Hare-Palmer— koharepalmer@gmail.com —707-775-4123 

Treasurer:  Pat Christian—707-539-3500—-PEC@sonic.net 

 

Board of Directors 

Joe Cholewa—skosh@sonic.net— 707-486-0699 

Whit Patterson — dwpat2@yahoo.com — 707-539-4665 

Tony Rambonga Jr.—Ranbongas51.Ajr@gmail.com—415-678-8812 

Bob George —tmfc104ra@gmail.com—707-838-3382 

 

AVVA Representative—Brian McKeown—milt32a@yahoo.com—707-508-9969 

The Chapters new EMAIL ADDRESS IS:   

vva223vva@gmail.com 

 

Committees 

Chaplain:     

Clinic Coffee Cart: Lou Nuῆez  

Color Guard:   

Dinner/Dance:  Lou Nuῆez  

Education:   

Finance:   Pat Christen 

Food Distribution: Joe Cholewa 

Legislation:  Ken Holybee 

Membership:  Whit Patterson 

Newsletter:  Barbara Burke 

Scholarship Fund:  Sunny Campbell 

UVC:   Ken Holybee 

Veterans Building: Lou Nuῆez  

Website:  Elizabeth O’Gara 

  

If you would like to purchase an Business Card sized ad to put in our NEWSLETTER, Please call 

the chapter office.  Phone number is:  707-526-4218 

NOTICE 

The views expressed in this newsletter are not necessarily the views of VVA,INC., National, State or Chapter 223 or the 

newsletter staff, but those of the corresponding party.  All articles by the Chapter have permission for reprint in all Vietnam 

Veterans of America newsletters.  Anything else permission must come from the original source. 
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9/2020 

 

MILITARY ANTIQUES & MUSEUM 

Buy-Sell-Trade 
Civil War to Present 
10am to 5:30pm 
Thursday to Sunday or by appointment 

Jason Yarnall                             Kevin Braafladt 

300 Petaluma Blvd. North, Petaluma, CA 94952 
Phone: (707) 763-2220   Email: warguys@sonic.net 
         www.militaryantiquesmuseum.com 

11/2020 

(866)934-cvbf—(2823)       CALIFORNIA only Calls on this 

number            http:  CAVBF.org 

  

         

  

  

  

 
 

 
 

Mike Thompson 
 

 
MEMBER OF CONGRESS FIFTH DISTRICT, CALIFORNIA 

 

231 CANNO N BUILDI NG

202-255-3311   707-226-9898 

FAX:  202-225-4335  (H)  707-963-1990 

 9/2020 

9/2020 

7/2020 

 If you would like to purchase an Business Card sized ad to put in our NEWSLETTER, Please call the 

chapter office.  Phone number is:  707-526-4218 

mailto:warguys@sonic.net
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  April 2020 
Sun Mon Tue Wed Thu Fri Sat 

   1 2  Continu-

um of Care 

3 4 Poker 

Night  

 

 

5 6  Veteran & 

Family 

Comm.   

7 8 9 Food  

Distrtibution 

9-10 

10 11 

12 Happy  

Easter! 

 

13 14  Board  

Meeting 1pm 

15  

Tax Day! 

16 17 18 

19 20 21 General 

Meeting  

6pm potluck 

7pm meeting 

22 UVC  

7 pm 

Club room 

23 Food 

Distrtibution 

9-10 

24 25 

Newsletter 

Articles Due 

26 27 28 29 30 

Newsletter 

folding 

10am 
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President’s Message continued:  
 
I cannot analyze others, but this has been stated many 
times. 
 
All in all, we have traveled down a path that may be 
longer than we expected. We passed a law in 2016 that 
has not been implemented yet. Public Law 114-315, 
the Toxic Research Act. This law was to take affect 
and be implemented over a year ago. The research is 
on the health affects of military and exposure to chem-
icals and other agents on the children and grand chil-
dren of veterans. this bill took years to put together 
and get passed. We have spent thousands of hours in 
town hall meetings hearing about the health problems 
of our children or the loss or lack of children. We are 
watching as a third generation of veterans are having 
children with challenges, disabilities and other prob-
lems. Yes, I said the third generation. 
 
We need to have someone that can not only carry on 
our battle to care for our children, but to make sure we 
are cared for when we need it. We are losing care con-
stantly no matter what pundits are saying.  
 
With the cuts in staffing at VA hospitals we are being 
outsourced to whatever is cheapest. They increase the 
VA budget, but they use the money to outsource care 
and cut research and advancements in veterans care. 
Try to find a doctor on the outside that understands the 
trauma that veterans have gone through. Try to find a 
mental health program that can listen to your stories 
and not only understand but not judge. We need some-
one to carry on our mission and I am committing my-
self to help find or create that group that will not only 
honor us but take the mission and work to complete it. 
 
It is okay if you disagree with me, it is okay if you op-
pose what I am doing. If you see things differently let 
me know, if you wish to assist let me know. This is 
our journey and we can make it a smooth one or we 
can bounce all the way to the end. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 

Greetings: 
 
The Board of Directors of the Pacific  
 
Coast Air Museum has determined that the museum 
will not pursue a Wings over Wine Country Air Show 
for 2020. This decision did not come lightly or easily 
and was not made without due consideration. Our air 
show team was unsuccessful in scheduling any signifi-
cant air show demonstration such as a jet team or mili-
tary jet demo for this year, something that the patrons 
of WOWC-past have grown to appreciate and expect. 
Other considerations in addition to the risky nature of 
planning such an event were the ever-increasing costs 
of our beloved air show, the growth of air travel from 
our airport and ever-increasing requirements of host-
ing such an event. We will continue to remain active 
and open to air shows in the future as well as changing 
the size and scope of future events. 
The museum will be replacing the WOWC Air Show 
this year with an assortment of smaller events so 
please visit our website pacificcoastairmuseum.org for 
information.  
 
The first of these events is scheduled for April 4th and 
is intended to recognize and honor Vietnam-era veter-
ans from all branches of service. It is being touted as a 
"gathering of the brotherhood" and is a one-day event 
focused on friendship, fellowship and fun. Invitations 
have gone out to all of our surrounding counties so we 
are expecting a good turnout. There will be food and 
refreshments available, guest speakers, period aircraft 
and artifacts and memorabilia. A GoFundMe account 
has been set up to help us raise the funds needed so 
please help us by donating. Also, please help us to get 
the word out to other veterans and supporters for this 
special event for a well-deserving group of our veter-
ans. If we can make this event successful we will in-
clude it in our annual planning. Please spread the 
word. 

https://charity.gofundme.com/lzpcam 
 
 
 

 
 
 

Submitted to Chapter email: 

Name: JACK MURPHY 

Email: rainmanj@ptd.net 
Subject: REMEMBERING VIETNAM FALLEN 

Message: https://davidegrogan.com/2020/02/
specialist-jack-murphy-u-s-army-saluting-fellow-
veterans-with-a-heartfelt-song/ 

http://pacificcoastairmuseum.org/
https://charity.gofundme.com/lzpcam
mailto:rainmanj@ptd.net
https://davidegrogan.com/2020/02/specialist-jack-murphy-u-s-army-saluting-fellow-veterans-with-a-heartfelt-song/
https://davidegrogan.com/2020/02/specialist-jack-murphy-u-s-army-saluting-fellow-veterans-with-a-heartfelt-song/
https://davidegrogan.com/2020/02/specialist-jack-murphy-u-s-army-saluting-fellow-veterans-with-a-heartfelt-song/
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Sun Mon Tue Wed Thu Fri Sat 

1 CSC  Mtg 

ends 

Panel for 

Women Vets 

SR library 

33pm 

2 3 ELECTION 

DAY 

 

 

4 5 Continuum 

of Care 

6 7 

8 9 Veteran 

and Family  

Advisory 

Comm. 

10 Board 

Meeting 1pm 

11 12 Food 

Distribution 

9-10 

13 14 

15 16 17 General 

Meeting  

6pm potluck 

7pm meeting  

Happy St Pat-

rick’s Day! 

18 19 20 21 

Newsletter  

Articles Due 

22 23 24 25 UVC 

Meeting 

 

26 Food  

Distribution 

9-10 

 

Newsletter 

27 28 Welcome  

Home BBQ 

1-6pm 

Spring Lake 

Park  

29 30 31     

 

March 2020  
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Ken received this from Lynnette Casey. It is a program at the Franklin Park Cemetery that runs until March 
14th. 
 
Hi Ken,  
I asked Howard Berry to send you an article.  Howard is father to Josh’s Berry and Howard created this flag 
display after his son Josh took his life due to PTSD. 
  
The 660 flags are a representation of the 22 soldiers who take their lives each day due to PTSD they suffer 
from their military service. The display will stay up for 30 days, at Santa Rosa Memorial Park Cemetery. 
  
My son Sgt Raymond James Burnside took his life after seeking help from the VA. 
  
We buried him on Valentine’s Day 2016 so that is the day dedicated to display the flags the past three years. 
  
Thank you, Lynette Casey 
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HOLD THE DATE! 
 

TEXAS HOLD EM CARD GAME COMING SOON!  APRIL 4, 2020 
 

THANKS TO YOU, OUR FIRST GAME OF THE YEAR WAS AN OVERWHELMING SUCCESS!  
 
SEVERAL THOUSAND DOLLARS WAS PAID TO OUR TOURNAMENT WINNERS AND RUNNER UP! 
 
 
NEW RULES:       BIGGER PAYOUTS, 4 GAMES PER YEAR,  
  

              FOR EVERY 10 PLAYERS A PAYOUT OF $1000 WILL GO TO THE TOP FINISHERS. 
               (The total payout is determined by the total number of players in the tournament) 
 
NEXT GAME:        SATURDAY, APRIL 4, 2020 
  
LOCATION:           VETERANS MEMORIAL BUILDING, SANTA ROSA 
                                  
START:                  CARDS IN THE AIR 6:00 PM SHARP 
  
BUY IN:                 $150 PER PLAYER (PRE PAY BY APRIL 3

RD
) & RECEIVE $10,000 EXTRA CHIPS  (2 GREEN) 

 
ADD ON:               $30 PER PLAYER AT FIRST BREAK APPROX. 7:30 PM: MUST BE STILL IN GAME  
                              AT THE TIME.           
  
FOOD:                   BASE ON PLAYERS FEEDBACK WE HAVE PLANNED TO TAKE OUR FOOD PROVIDED  
                              UP A NOTCH! 
 
NEW :                    WE WIL PROVIDE A SLECTION OF THREE PASTA DISH VARIETIES, SALAD AND GARLIC 
       BREAD.  AND CAKE, COOKIES, SODA AND COFFEE, SORRY NO ALCOHOL ALLOWED. 
  
PAYMENT:            PLEASE MAKE CHECKS PAYABLE TO VVA CHAPTER 223,  
                                 MUST BE RECEIVED BY APRIL 3

RD
. 

  
SEND TO:              PETER NARDONE 
                               450 COUNTRY CLUB DRIVE 
                               SANTA ROSA, CA 95401 
 
NEW DROP OFF LOCATION: 
                              MAIL SLOT AT VVA 223 OFFICE, (NEAR DINNING ROOM)  VETERANS MEMORIAL BUILDING,                                               
1351 MAPLE AVENUE, SANTA ROSA, CA 95404 
  
WE THANK YOU FOR YOUR PARTICPATION AND LOOK FORWARD TO SEEING YOU ALL AGAIN ON APRIL 4TH. 
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What’s Happening?  

Submitted by Ken 

First a couple of things to clean up. Last month there 
was an article about LZ PCAM. It had the wrong 
dates in the article. The event is on March 28 and 
April 4th.  The original idea of the LZ PCAM was to 
hold it on March 28th but that would have been a con-
flict with our BBQ. Hope no one is too confused and 
can plan for two weekends of hanging out with veter-
ans.  
 
Stan Dennison gave a presentation to the members 
about accessing free telephones for hearing impaired. 
I thought that putting out the information we would 
have had more members attending to get this infor-
mation or sign up for the phones. I will put his contact 
information in the newsletter for a few months to en-
courage members to take advantage of this. Stan and I 
were a little disappointed with the turnout. 
 
Upcoming events for March and April include Satur-
days from 8:30 till 1 we will have a booth at the 
Farmers Market at the veterans building in Santa Ro-
sa. This will be an information booth where we can 
sell tickets to our events and give  information on 
whatever the volunteers are most comfortable with. 
We do have flyers and handouts available. 
 
The first Thursday of every month is the Continuum 
of Care meeting at 12”30 till 1:30 at the county hous-
ing authority building on Guerneville Rd. This is an 
information exchange on housing programs for home-
less veterans, beds available and working with the 
agencies in the county to house veterans and keep up 
to date on the changes in programs. Interested people 
are welcome to attend you can contact me for more 
information. 
 
Second Monday of each month is the Veteran and 
Family Advisory committee.  This committee meets at 
the clinic with the management and others discussing 
better ways to serve the veterans.  
 
We are instrumental in putting on the Town Hall 
meeting with the VA leadership every May, this year 
on the 19th at the Santa Rosa Veterans building. We 
also take concerns from veterans we talk with to the 
committee and the relevant parts of the VA. 
 
The second and fourth Thursdays are food distribution 
(probably not the best title) at the veterans building. 
Volunteers can contact Joe or Tony for more infor-

mation. 
 
March 28th is our annual BBQ. We have the Jackass 
Flats campground all day and 
BBQ starts at 1PM. 
 
Other dates for the month. March 10th Board meeting 
1 PM, March 17th General Meeting (nominations 
open for officers and state council representatives), 
March 25th UVC meeting 7 PM Santa Rosa vets 
building.  April we do all the regular things again. 
Board April 14th , general meeting April 21st , na-
tional board meeting April 17 and 18 with travel days 
before and after, April 22 is All Veterans day at the 
capitol. Ask me about getting registered. 
 
 
 

7  

7 


